Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – December 11, 2018

Call to Order - at 1900 by Director J. Prenevost
Roll Call – Director J. Walker, Director J. Prenevost, Director M. Ballenger, Director B. Burr, Firefighter B. Silva, Lieutenant L. Hall, Chief Dragt and Sam Dragt. Absent Director R. Ballenger.
Additions to Agenda – All of the bank items have cleared Umpqua Bank so we will need to address closing the account.
Comments from the Floor – None
Comments from the Volunteer Association – None
Approval of November 13, 2018 Board of Directors Meeting – Director J. Walker made a motion to approve the minutes. Director M. Ballenger seconded. Motion Passed.
Correspondence – Received an email from SDAO that is offering a free conference for 1 at the next February 8-10 Conference in Sunriver. It was offered for Director R. Ballenger to use this.
Unfinished Business – Station 2 - we have received 2 bids. Adopting the purchase approval board policy that was rewritten to include the new credit cards. Director B. Burr made the motion to adopt Board Policy B-105 Purchase approval. Director J. Walker seconded the motion. Motion Passed. 
Treasurers Report – P&L everything is around 41% where we should be. Under the Payroll taxes and Benefits it is at 43% due to unemployment cost that were incurred. Still within budget over all. Fire Prevention funds covers our fee for the Bridge but remaining amount will cover the rest of our fees for the year. The Firefighting supplies should be under Firefighting Equipment. Beth will get that moved around. Capital Outlay shows the Turnouts that were purchased. We have the check for Station 2 Loan Payment and 1 for our Dispatch Fees that are paid around this time each year. A transaction list shows the accounts that are in autopay, we need signature on that showing that they have been reviewed. We have received tax money that is above projected amount by about $20,000. We still have an additional 6 months that money will trickle in. We found a discrepancy between the county and our LGIP account of about $960 short. Beth is looking into this. We are still working on the dispatch fee amounts. Director M. Ballenger made the motion to pay the bills. Director J. Walker seconded. Motion Passes.
New Business –
Director M. Ballenger made a motion for Chief Dragt to close the Umpqua Checking and PERS and deposit the money into the Banner Bank account. Director J. Walker seconded. Motion Passed.
Bids Opened – Classic Design and Construction- $84,361.00, Bridgeway Contracting - $138,830. It was requested to get a schedule breakdown from Classic Design as well as where the breakdown is for the amount. 2G was at the pre-bid as well as other companies that did not put a bid in. Bridgeway did quote a full steel building with all metal trusses and studs. Director J. Walker stated that there was a $54,469 difference in the bids. With it being over $100,000 there are other bonds that are required that Bridgeway figured in. We originally figured around $50,000 for this build. We will have to move money into this account to pay for the build. It was noted that we will have to also run electrical at some time. This will cover sidewalks and concrete pad as well as ADA Parking. Bids were due by 4:00 today. Director J. Walker made the motion to accept the received bids. Director B. Burr seconded. Motion Passed. Chief Dragt will contact the bidders for additional information.
Comments from the Floor –
None
Training Update – Just finished the Fall Fire Academy with 2 firefighters for Lowell. Looking to do a Spring Academy in March. 
Chiefs Update – 16 Medical Calls in Lowell, 4 MVA in Lowell with 3 in Dexter, 0 Fires, 1 Brush Fire in Pleasant Hill, 2 Assist 27 calls Total. We went to a structure fire in Pleasant Hill. I ended up taking over Operations at this fire as Chief Smith was not available. No injuries at this fire however there was a management issue before I Assumed Operations. The question was asked how we would manage if Chief was out of the area. Chief Dragt explained that our staff would handle the call unless there were reasons, they were not able to. At that time another Chief from one of the Districts would take over Command to mitigate the scene. We fed about 225 people and sent a lot of food to the food bank in Lowell. Oregon Community Credit Union and Lithia Toyota of Springfield donated $4000,00 through Billy Priser for the event. In the past we have purchased the food from Albertson’s who this year stated that they were unable to cook the food for us. Chef Billy from the Lowell School District stepped up and got the food donated and cooked it for us. Chef Billy has refused to accept a donation for the food. Fall Creek Blueberry Farm donated $400.00 as well as receiving $80 in cash donations the night of the event. Chef Billy will continue to get the food and prep for us in the future. It will probably run us less than $400 in the future. We will be sending out a letter to all that donated thanking them for their donations this year. Larry Schwartz, who is a Board Member for Dexter, also works for Oregon Community Credit and attended the dinner. He was very pleased with the turnout and the advertising that we gave them. We were able to give every child that attended a gift.
Board Comments – None
Next Meeting - January 8, 2019
Adjourned – 1958
